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Mayor  
Jeff Nelson
 
As we enjoy the 
pleasantries of the 
holiday season I 
am reminded of 

the virtue of service. Service for one 
another is arguably one of the most 
important virtues that we can exhibit.  
The men and women who serve in our 
armed forces exhibit this virtue every 
day and we need to continue to find 
ways to extend our gratitude for all 
that they do. Once again the Town 
will be supporting the Military Heroes 
Support Foundation by serving as a 
collection point for donations of food, 
and other sundries for our troops 
serving in Afghanistan, Ukraine, and 
Africa. This organization delivers 100% 
of donations to the troops abroad via 
“care packages.”  The Town also assists 
this organization by collecting items 
for military families during the 
holidays such as food and toys. Please 
contact Town Hall at (954) 434-0008 if 
you wish to make a donation, or visit 
our website to learn more about this 
organization.  

Another way to serve your fellow man 
is by volunteering in your community.  
The Town has several advisory boards 
that provide input to the Town Council 
on policy matters affecting all 
residents. Join us and help make our 
community even better.  If you would 
like to serve on an advisory board 
please visit our website and click on 
the advisory board link for the 
application or contact Town Hall.     

Be safe and enjoy your family over the 
holidays!

As always, it is an honor and pleasure 
to serve you!

Jeff
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Mayor’s Message COUNCIL MEMBERS

Council Member  
Steve Breitkreuz

First of all I want 
to wish everyone 
in the Ranches a 
wonderful holiday 

season.  This time of year is always 
special.  It is a time for family, a time 
for traditions, and a time when there 
is just not enough time to get every-
thing done!  However, during this 
time, I want to wish you and your 
family our best wishes.  And as you 
complete everything that needs to be 
done on your list, please treasure this 
time of year with your friends and 
family.  Other priorities in the long 
run just don’t match up.  Have a 
wonderful holiday season.

I also wanted to recognize an effort 
that has been spearheaded by our 
Town Administrator Andy Berns.  He 
has been quietly putting together a 
Strategic Plan for our Town for over 
a year now and it is now being final-
ized.  Where does it start, well it 
starts by simply stating that we are 
all drawn here to preserve our rural 
lifestyle.  Then from there it branch-
es out into many ways that we can 
accomplish that and a list of objec-
tives that flow out of that Mission.

Input from all over Town went into 
this document.  Those of you that 
completed the survey that the Mayor 
proposed, your input was read and 
factored into this plan.  Those of you 
that sit on various Town Boards, your 
input was heard and included as 
well.  Also, those dedicated employ-
ees in Town Hall that hear the day in 
day out concerns of the residents, 
their input was gathered as well.  
This is a document that was built 
from the resident up and will help us 

stay on track for many years to come.

Over time we will hear more about it.  
However, I thought it was appropri-
ate to recognize the leadership that 
Andy has shown in this project as 
well as the time and effort that so 
many residents in our Town have 
contributed.  This product is one of 
the things that separate the munici-
palities that are hearing and re-
sponding to their residents from one 
that just assumes that they know 
what the residents want.  We are for-
tunate to have this type of leadership 
in our Town and just as fortunate to 
have the involved residents in our 
Town.  The future is looking very 
bright.

Interested In 
servIng on a town 
advIsory Board?

Please visit the “Advisory 
Boards” page on our website 
and complete the application. 

Appointments will be 
made in December.
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Vice Mayor
Freddy Fisikelli

I think that this is 
the best time of 
the year. The 
weather is 

starting to cool off and it is time to 
plant your garden, and to start to 
make plans for the upcoming 
holiday. Thanksgiving is almost here 
and we can look back to see what 
has happened in your life for which 
we most give thanks. In my life I 
want to give thanks that my wife 
and myself are in good health, my 
wife had had a little trouble but 
with the help of our doctors we were 
able to overcome those problems 
and she is getting better every day. 
As for our Town we have had a very 
good year, we have made a lot of 
progress in the construction of our 
parks. The Fishing Hole Park is 
progressing very well we have 
completed the bathroom and 
pavilion and are getting to go out 
for bid on a bid to clear another 
part of the park so that we be able 
to open the park soon. I was able to 
be given a tour of the work that is 
being done on the old barn in the 
Rolling Oaks Park and is almost 
impossible to see what they have 
been able to do with that old 
building. There are a lot of people 
we have to thank for that and I 
would like to name some of the ones 
who are due this credit. George 
Morris who has given a lot of his 
time and money to see that it is 
being done correctively, Mary Gay 
who has made this as one of her top 
jobs and to our grant writer Emily 
who was able to get the money to do 
the work and to all of those who had 
a hand in this project. When it is 

completed we will have a hall that 

can be used for numerous 

activities. Now to bring you up to 

date on other things that are 

taking place in the Town that you 

need to know about. One of the 

most important things that has 

drawn a lot of attention is the 

Hindu Temple on Griffin Road and 

130th Avenue. The temple has 

purchased the property south of 

the existing temple and have 

applied to the Town to have the 

zoning changed from Rural 

Estates District to Community 

Facility District, at the last 

meeting it was decided to let the 

Temple withdraw their request 

and try to work with the residents 

and come up with a plan that 

would meet with their approval. 

By the time you get this newsletter 

you will probably have had your 

Thanksgiving dinner and are in 

the process of deciding what are 

your plans for Christmas. I hope 

to wish you a Happy Thanksgiving 

and Christmas.

by Russell Muñiz

Brief legislation from the 
October 9, 2014 Town Council 
meeting:

• Tabled to October 23, 2014 an 
ordinance to establish an Employment 
Center land use designation.  

Brief legislation from the 
October 23, 2014 Town Council 
meeting:

• Tabled indefinitely an ordinance to 
establish an Employment Center land 
use designation.   

• Adopted Resolution 2015-001 
authorizing the Town Administrator 
to apply for a FRDAP Grant in the 
amount of $50,000 for Calusa Corners 
Park

• Adopted Resolution 2015-002 which 
established the Town Council Meeting 
schedule for 2015

• Adopted Resolution 2015-003 which 
established the Town Holiday 
Schedule

• Adopted Resolution 2015-004 which 
ratified the quote received from PHI 
Construction for Sidewalk 
Replacement along SW 148th Avenue

Show Your 
Town Spirit

SWR s t ickers  are  made for  res idents  by 
the  Country  Es tates  Homeowners 

As s ociat ion .   S t icker ’s  are  $1  each and are 
avai lable  at  Town Hal l ,  13400 Gr i f f in  Rd .

Mini-Flow:
Florida Licensing on Wheels
If you need to renew or replace 
your Florida Driver’s License, 
Identification Card or Tag and 

Registration, then come on 
down to Town Hall. If so, the 

Department of Motorist 
Services Mini-FLOW Florida 

Licensing on Wheels will be at 
Town Hall. 

December 22nd
From 9:30 - 2:30
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WE NEED YOUR HELP!
The Town of Southwest Ranches 
has a long history of volunteer 
involvement. The contribution of 
the volunteers has truly been 
immeasurable and we surely would 
not be as strong a community 
without that commitment and 
dedication. 

As we complete the current phase 
of Country Estates Fishing Hole 
Park and the renovations of the 
Rolling Oaks Barn, we have the 
opportunity to add more events 
and activities in Town, but we need 
your help! Successful special events 
don’t happen by magic- they take 
tremendous effort to reach that 
next level. We need to call on your 
dedication and commitment to 
help us better serve our community. 

If you would like to join our roster 
of residents ready to assist with 
events such as the Craft Fair, 
Garage Sale, Fun Horse Show and 
other events, please call or email 
Danielle Caban at Town Hall. She 
can be reached at 954 343-7474, 
or DCaban@SouthwestRanches.
org.

All skill levels and contributions 
welcome!

The Southwest Ranches Fire Rescue would like to wish 
all our wonderful residents a healthy and happy 
holiday season. Please keep safety in mind while 
decorating your home, here are some safety tips to 
follow. 
• Do not cover or block your address sign.
• Leave access for Emergency Vehicles to your home
• Do not leave any holiday lights on when the house is 
unattended

• Turn off all lights and decorations prior to going to 
bed

• Properly secure/position extension cords so they do 
not become a trip hazard

• Use only exterior rated extension cords for outside 
use

• In place of candles, use flameless or electric candles

• Make sure your smoke alarms are working 

Stay safe,

Chief Lee Bennett

S W R V F D  C o r n e r

Around the town

A MessAge froM our 
Town AdMinisTrATor...
Andy Berns
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Officer David Haines has been a member 
of the Davie Police Department since January 2012.  Prior, 
he worked with Guardian Professional Security, and 
with the Broward County Parks Service.  Officer Haines 
holds a Bachelor’s Degree in 
Criminology/Family & Child 
Services from Florida State 
University, where he also worked 
as a Resident Assistant.  Officer 
Haines graduated from the 
Broward County Police Academy 
class #282 and began his career 
as a Road Patrol Officer with the 
Davie Police Department.  In his 
spare time, Officer Haines enjoys football and baseball.

Officer Haines was chosen to serve the residents of 
Southwest Ranches as a Road Patrol Officer beginning 
February of 2014.  He is currently assigned to the 
afternoon shift (2pm - midnight) and works Friday - 
Monday.

davie police department

Robert C Solera, Code Services Inc. President

The Town of Southwest Ranches Council, in an effort to 
stream line the permitting process approved the transfer 
of the zoning plan processing, zoning information, zoning 
inspections, certificate of use, and landscape services to 
Code Services Inc. For the past eight years, Code Services 
Inc. has had the honor to provide Code Enforcement 
Services to the Town and its residents and now we have 
expanded our services for our residents convenience.

The Council thought that it was better to bring the process 
in house (Town Hall) to reduce the distance and effort that 
a resident or applicant has had to travel in the past. In 
addition, the process that now starts at Town Hall, will 
continue directly to the Town Engineer’s office for the next 
level of plan reviews with no action from the applicant 

whatsoever. Once both Departments have cleared the 
plans, then one more step needs to be taken, and that is to 
take the plans for their review by the Building Department. 
This part of the service has not changed and CAP continues 
to provide the Building Services to the Town. 

Code Services Inc. has also reduced the fees associated 
with the zoning review by 40% and in other cases higher 
than 40%. This reduction was negotiated by the Town and 
Code Services Inc. in an effort to provide a relief to residents 
and applicants. For our residents convenience we have 
created an e-mail address so that those with zoning 
questions or a need for information can submit them. The 
e-mail address is zoninginfo@swranches.org, please 
take advantage of this service as well. We continue to be a 
phone call away to answer any questions or issues that you 
may encounter.

CODE SERVICES INC. PROVIDING ZONING 
PERMITTING REVIEW IN HOUSE (AT TOWN HALL)

town hAll news

Friday, Dec. 19th from 5 -6 at the Sunshine Ranches Equestrian Park

Free to the public -  all are welcome. Light refreshments served.
Lovely, casual late-afternoon get-together at the park. Come join us to chat 
with neighbors and old and new friends, enjoy the late afternoon and watch 
the sun set over Richard Medlock’s beautiful Equestrian Oasis public art 

Winter
Solstice

Saddlein
the
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Identification - Bring 1 of the following: 
• Certified US Birth Certificate
• Valid US Passport
• Certificate of Naturalization

• Consular Proof of Birth Abroad
• Alien Registration Receipt Card 
(green card, form 1-551)

Name Change (if applicable)
• Original or certified copy of all 
marriage certificates or court orders 
that show your name change(s). 
Uncertified photocopies are not 
valid).

Social Security - Bring 1 of the 
following: 
• Social Security Card
• W-2 Form
• Pay check showing number
• Any 1099 Form

Residential Address (NO PO 
BOXES!) Bring 2 of the 
following: 
• Deed, mortgage, payment booklet 
or rental agreement

• Florida vehicle registration or title

• Utility bill or hookup work/order

• Statement from person you live 
with along with two address 
documents in that persons’ name. 

You can visit this website for more 
info and your own personalized 
checklist:

http://gathergoget.com/

Around the town

BOB BUSCH AND FAMILY

ROBIN BARTLEMAN PATTI GOOD & HANDS TEACHER

HANDS GROUP

CHILD FACE PAINTED FACE PAINTINGBAND

Thank you to everyone that attended and volunteered at the SWR Scholarship Fundraiser!  As in the past, the entertainment and food 
were excellent. The Silent Auction and Chinese Auction were well supported. Thank you to the following for your generous donations:

Romeu’s Cuban Restaurant, Vienna Café and Wine Bar, Searle Brother’s Nursery, Shorty’s Bar-B-Que, Weston Diner, Condee Farms, Linda 
Church (Princess House), Bob Hartmann, Amy Lee Braddy-Pheterson “(Good to Go Bars), Ellen’s Work-Out, Aster Knight, Sobel Veterinary 
Hospital, Livefit Connect Gym and Social Club, Fine Spirits Wine & Liquor, Vita’s Italian Restaurant & Pizza, Primo Liquors, Ace Educational 
Supplies, Publix, Broward Food Trucks, Jack Gonzalez (DJ), H.A.N.D.S., Happy Farm Petting Zoo, Checkmate Band, Magic by Nick Vega

We apologize if we missed anyone.
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Courtesy of
Bob Hartmann

HALLOWEEN2014 at ROLLING
OaKS PaRK

town hAll news
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Hurricane make-up days in order of preference: 2/26/15, 3/19/15 *Year-Round Schools Follow Different Calendar.

DECEMBER 18 - EARLY RELEASE DAY
DECEMBER 19 - 31 - SCHOOL IS CLOSED

2014-2015 School Calendar 
- Broward County 
Public Schools*

Around the town

AARP Driver Safety 
Class at Southwest 
Ranches: cell: 954-614-8377
AARP will provide a Driving Safety 
Course for non AARP members and active 
AARP members here at Town Hall.

Next Class Wednesday, January 21st - 
9:00 am - 4:00 pm

Non AARP - $20.00 • AARP Members - $15.00

Ed Schwartz: 954-614-8377 • 954-389-8838
Payments will only be accepted in check or money order.

O A COUNTRY O

HOE-DOWN
Thank you for all 

your support

The Aster Knight Parks 
Foundation

P R E S E N T S

Saturday,  October 11th, 2014
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Month Area 3 (Wednesday Only) Area 2 (Tuesday Only) Area 1 (Monday Only)
Dec 14 12/10/14 & 12/24/14 12/9/14 & 12/23/14 12/8/14 & 12/22/14

Jan 15 1/15/15 & 1/19/15 1/6/15 & 1/20/15 1/7/15 & 1/21/15

Area 3 Area 2 Area 1
Wednesday & Saturday Tuesday & Friday Monday & Thursday

RECYCLE collection occurs once per week:
• Area 1 every Monday • Area 2 every Tuesday • Area 3 every Wednesday

Household Hazardous 
Waste, Electronics & 
Bulk Drop Off Event
& Shred-A-Thon
NOTE: Event may be 
canceled due to rain, 
excessive winds or 
other hazardous conditions as 
determined by the Town.
A new service provided for 
Town Residents only!
Location: Rolling Oaks Park, 
5600 SW 178 Ave., SW Ranches.
Proof of Residency is required

SAT., JAN. 10, 2015
8 AM – 2 PM
Shred-A-ThoN 10 AM – 2 PM
For more info call Town Hall 
(954) 434-0008

TOWN OF SOUTHWEST RANCHES - Waste Col lection Map & Schedule
MAKE SURE YOUR GARBAGE, BULK AND RECYCLE ARE OUT BEFORE 7 AM

Around the town

W a s t e  C o l l e c t i o n



Calendars
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* S c h e d u l e d  m e e t i n g s  a t  t i m e  o f  p u b l i c a t i o n .  I t e m s  s u b j e c t  t o  c h a n g e .
Residential Bulk may be placed in the Swale the Saturday before 
your scheduled Bulk Collection Day. (Ord 2008-07)

• Rec., Forestry, 
& Natural 
Resources  
Advisory Board
Town Hall 7 pm

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22  24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12  13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

• Schools & Ed.  
Advisory Board 
Town Hall 7 pm

Town Hall Closed

• Comprehensive 
Planning Advisory
Town 7 pm

Southwest Ranches

Town Hall 12 - 1 pm

• Comprehensive 
Planning Advisory
Town 7 pm

DayEve
Town Hall Closed

Town Hall Closed

• Household
Hazardous 8 - 2
• Rolling Oaks
Shred-A-Thon
10 am - 2 pm

• Rec., Forestry, 
&Natural Resources  
Advisory Board

• Fire Advisory 
Board - Town Hall 
7 pm

Hanukkah
  Begins

Ja
nu

ar
y

De
ce

m
be

r

• AARP
Town Hall
9 am - 4 pm
• FAB Town Hall
7 pm • Town Council 

Meeting  7 pm

AREA 1 BULK

AREA 3 BULK

AREA 3 BULKAREA 2 BULK

AREA 1 BULK AREA 3 BULKAREA 2 BULK

AREA 1 BULK AREA 3 BULKAREA 2 BULK

AREA 1 BULK AREA 3 BULKAREA 2 BULK

• Drainage:
Infrastructure
Advisory Board
Town Hall 7 pm

• Drainage:
Infrastructure
Advisory Board
Town Hall 7 pm

• Aster Knight
Parks Foundation
Town Hall 7 pm
• Country Estates 7 pm
Grace Baptist Church
19200 Griffin Road

• Aster Knight Parks 
Foundation
Town Hall 7 pm
• Country Est. 7 pm
Grace Baptist Church
19200 Griffin Road

• SWRVFD Meeting
Town Hall 7 pm

• Sunshine Ranches
HOA 
Town Hall 7:30 pm

• Rolling Oaks
Civics Assn.
Town Hall 7 pm

• Rolling Oaks
Civics Assn.
Town Hall 7 pm

• Code Hearing
Town Hall 9 am

• Code Hearing
Town Hall 9 am

• Flow Mobile
Town Hall
9:30 am - 2:30 pm

New Year's Eve

Martin
Luther
King, Jr. Day

Arbor Day

New Year's Day

• Town Council 
Meeting  7 pm

• Horse Show
EQ Park - 8 am

• Town Council 
Meeting  7 pm

• Winter Solstice in
the Saddle 5-6 pm
Sunshine Ranches
Equestrian Park

• Rural Public Arts
& Design Advisory
Meeting
Town Hall 7 pm



Town Hall: 13400 Griffin Road / Southwest Ranches, FL 33330 • Phone: (954) 434-0008 • Fax: (954) 434-1490
Town Hall Office Hours: Monday - Friday / 8:30 am - 5:00 pm • Town Website: www.southwestranches.org

Phone / E-Mail List:

Elected Officials
 Mayor Jeff Nelson   (954) 343-7472 jnelson@swranches.org
 Vice Mayor Gary Jablonski  (954) 343-7456 gjablonski@swranches.org
 Council Member Steve Breitkreuz   (954) 343-7447 sbreitkreuz@swranches.org  

Council Member Freddy Fisikelli  (954) 343-7461 ffisikelli@swranches.org
 Council Member Doug McKay   (954) 343-7462 dmckay@swranches.org

Town Staff
 Town Administrator, Andy Berns   (954) 434-0008  aberns@swranches.org
 Administrative Coordinator to the 
 Town Administrator, Danielle Caban  (954) 434-0008  dcaban@southwestranches.org 

General Services Manager, Sandy Luongo (954) 434-0008 sluongo@southwestranches.org
 Town Financial Administrator,   

 Martin Sherwood, CPA, CGFO  (954) 434-0008 msherwood@southwestranches.org
 Town Attorney, Keith Poliakoff (954) 434-0008
 Town Engineer, Clete Saunier (954) 434-0008 csaunier@southwestranches.org
 Administrative Specialist, Angela Sukhdeo  (954) 434-0008 asukhdeo@southwestranches.org 

Town Clerk, Russell Muñiz, MMC  (954) 434-0008 rmuniz@southwestranches.org
 Records Coordinator, Ivette Solera  (954) 434-0008 isolera@southwestranches.org 
 Procurement and Special Projects Coordinator, 

 Juanita Romance   (954) 434-0008 jromance@swranches.org 
 Community Services Coordinator, Emily McCord (954) 343-7453 emccord@swranches.org
 Parks, Recreation, Open Space Coordinator,

 December Lauretano-Haines, CPRP (954) 343-7452 dlauretano@swranches.org
 Administrative Specialist, Susan Kutz (954) 434-0008 skutz@southwestranches.org
 Accounting Clerk, Mara Semper  (954) 434-0008 msemper@southwestranches.org

Planning, Zoning, Permitting & Certificate of Use
Building Department/Permitting M-F  8:00 am - 4:00 pm
 Lisa Reices   (954) 888-9882/Fax: (954) 888-9860 lreices@capfla.net
 Building Director, Dave Tringo  (954) 888-9882/Cell: (954) 605-0127 dtringo@swranches.org
Planning and Zoning M-F  M-F  9:00 am - 5:00 pm   
 The Mellgren Planning Group  (954) 475-3070, ext 803
Zoning & Permitting   (954) 434-0008  zoninginfo@swranches.org
  
Code Compliance: 
 Enforcement Director, Robert Solera              (954) 343-7440                     rsolera@swranches.org
 Code Enforcement Officer, Julio Medina                   (954) 343-7458                     jmedina@swranches.org
  
Police/Fire/Rescue Services
 Emergency   911
 CSA Bill Gallagher at Town Hall 8:30 am - 5 pm     (954) 693-8352                    william_gallagher@davie-fl.gov
 Non-Emergency   (954) 764-4357 (HELP)
 Davie Police Department  (954) 693-8200
 Davie Fire Rescue Station 112  (954) 680-0020
 Southwest Ranches Volunteer Fire Rescue (954) 343-7466

Traffic and Roadway Services (To Report Signs Down - Potholes)
 Paving, Potholes and Signs: Emily McCord (954) 343-7453  emccord@swranches.org 
 
Waste/Bulk/Recycling Services (Residential & Commercial)
 Southern Waste Systems, (SWS) LLC (888) 800-7732

Water Districts - Canals (Permits) 
 Central Broward Water Control District (954) 432-5110  www.centralbrowardwcd.org

 East of SW 148 (Volunteer) Avenue
 South Broward Drainage District  (954) 680-3337  www.sbdd.org

 West of SW 148 (Volunteer) Avenue

Well and Septic
 Broward County Health Department (954) 467-4700, ext 4233

Environmental  Complaint  Hotline, Broward County  (954) 831-1499

Lost and Found Animals  http:\\www.facebook.com\swrdfrlostandfoundanimals

In Touch
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The Official Newsletter of Southwest  Ranches

Away in a Manger
Choir of the Bells
Dominick the Donkey
Frosty the Snowman
Holly Jolly Christmas
Jingle Bell Rock

Jingle Bells
Let it Snow
Little Drummer Boy
Little St Nick
O Holy Night
Rudolph

Santa Baby
Silent Night
Silver Bells
The Christmas Song
The First Noel
Winter Wonderland


